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I wanted to teach my pup Moxie to strike 
a “Thank you” pose. But her limbs don’t 
work like humans’, so we went with 

“High 5!” instead. (Her thanks are rapid 
tail wags, but they’re too blurry in a still 
photo.)
Thank-yous and high-fives define the 
Land Trust’s launch of 2022. As our 
staff planned for the year ahead, it was 
humbling and exciting to see the extent 
of our protected lands (totaling nearly 
20,000 acres!) and 20 preserves in 
various stages of development for public 
benefit. It may appear that our staff of 
nine punches above its weight. I think 
that’s true. And while we are a hard-

working, driven team, it may be less evident that we’re backed up by a large 
community of volunteers, donors, partners, and advisers. This big group fuels 
and amplifies the Land Trust’s work. 
Take a look inside this newsletter at our planned hikes for 2022, and join us for 
one or more, if you can. Choosing which properties to feature was not easy, but 
we’ve selected a range from north to south, easy to challenging, developed 
vs “sneak peeks”, and varied conservation values: wildlife habitats; recreation 
opportunities such as hiking, fishing, boating, and mountain biking; and cultural 
sites, across seven counties. There are many more places we’ll want to introduce 
you to in the future, too.
In-person contacts with our community have really taken a hit during the 
pandemic, except at our outdoor spaces. Our fingers are crossed that 2022 will 
give us a chance to connect safely indoors again. There’s amazing momentum 
for conservation of land in West Virginia, for many purposes, and if we all work 
together, more great things can happen.
Whether or not you can join us to hike, I hope you’ll follow us on the web 
and social media, contact us with questions, advice, and suggestions, be an 
advocate for protecting West Virginia’s beautiful lands and waters, and continue 
to support the West Virginia Land Trust. We all have more to do, together.
Thanks to all – and high-fives, all around!

Brent Bailey, Ph.D. 
Executive Director
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WVLT has protected 20+ properties designated to be 
nature preserves and we are working hard to open them 
to the public. Access, parking, signage, and trail work are 
underway. We are inviting you to visit these special places 
to get a firsthand view of our important work and how you 
can help!

Celebrate recreational green spaces on May 21, 2022, with a picnic, 
live music, and outdoor activities at Camp Muffly near Morgantown. 
This annual event is cohosted by Mon River Trails Conservancy and 
proceeds benefit a green space project in the Mon Valley. Tickets: 
$50 per single ticket / $75 per couple / $5 per kid meal
Menu: Custom grilled cheese sandwich, soup, and a brownie from 
Cheese Louise of Morgantown

More details can be found on our website at 
www.WVBlueJeanBall.org

While there is no charge for participating, registration is encouraged! 
You will receive an email with event details (meeting location, driving 
directions, packing list, etc.) roughly a week prior. If you have any 
questions in the meantime, feel free to email Jessica Spatafore at 
jessica@wvlandtrust.org. We look forward to seeing you in the woods!

APRIL 9 

Shavers Fork Preserve
(Randolph County) with Trout Unlimited

MARCH 12 

Yellow Creek Natural Area
(Tucker County) with Heart of the Highlands

AUGUST 20

Mammoth Preserve
(Kanawha County) with Appalachian Headwaters

JULY 16 

Little Bluestone Community Forest
(Summers County)

OCTOBER 8

Potts Creek
(Monroe County) with Friends of Hanging Rock

NOVEMBER 12

Piney Creek
(Raleigh County) with City of Beckley and Active Southern WV

MAY 14 

Toms Run Preserve
(Monongalia County) with Mountaineer Audubon

SEPTEMBER 10

Camp Bartow
(Pocahontas County) with Pocahontas Parks

...........................................................................................

2022 Events

Hiking Series

MAY 21

Blue Jean Basket

More details can be found
on our website at 

www.wvlandtrust.org/hikingseries.



Grant partnerships power 
stewardship work at 
Yellow Creek Natural Area
Have you heard the saying, “It takes a village”? 
Successful conservation projects often involve a lot of 
players, including grant makers who provide the funding 
to make things happen and volunteers who dedicate time 
and energy in the field. Last fall, WVLT was fortunate 
to have a “village” in Tucker County who helped us 
complete a big stewardship effort at Yellow Creek 
Natural Area. Funded by grants and powered with our 
partners’ energy, we restored streambanks and improved 
trails, benefiting creek-dwelling critters and people alike.

In November, WVLT partnered with Friends of Blackwater 
on a successful grant application to the AmeriCorps 
NCCC (National Civilian Community Corps) program 
for a trail crew to work in Tucker County. The group 
constructed trails at WVLT’s Yellow Creek Natural Area 
and improved outdoor spaces at cultural heritage sites 
near Thomas. The crew gained valuable workforce 
development skills and local communities and visitors 
will benefit from their work for years to come.

The Heart of the Highlands Trail System (HOH) 
also played (and plays) an essential role with trail 
improvements at Yellow Creek Natural Area. Working 
side-by-side with the NCCC trail crew, HOH volunteers 
skillfully constructed pathways on the Yellow Creek 
and Moon Rocks Trails and replaced a footbridge over 
Yellow Creek near an access point from the Little Canaan 
Wildlife Management Area. Special thanks to the Brooks 
Bird Club for funding the bridge!

In addition to the hard work completed by NCCC and 
HOH, WVLT worked with stream restoration experts from 
Big Hat Spider Hoe LLC to reduce erosion entering Yellow 
Creek and enhance streamside habitat. These efforts 
were funded by a grant from the Appalachian Stewardship 
Foundation to improve water quality in Yellow Creek. 
Big Hat Spider Hoe LLC’s experts reshaped eroding 
streambanks, reclaimed old roads, and planted native 
vegetation to reduce future erosion-- keeping the soil in 
the forest and out of the stream. Yellow Creek is a tributary 
to the Blackwater River and our work helps decrease 
sediment loads entering this waterway and the Cheat River 
further downstream-- benefitting aquatic organisms and 
communities dependent on these rivers as drinking water 
sources.

WVLT’s neighbors at Yellow Creek Natural Area are also 
part of our “village”. These private landowners granted 
permission to cross their property with heavy equipment 
and provided crews the access needed to complete our 
projects. We are very grateful for their understanding and 
support! 

WVLT’s work will continue with new signs and more trail 
maintenance along Moon Rocks and Yellow Rocks Trails. 
Until then, watch your steps and use your maps!

Appalachian Stewardship Foundation
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Our Projects

WVLT Ownership

Partner Projects

Conservation Easements

Source Water Protection Project

Grants Awarded in 2021
FUNDER AMOUNT PROJECT

Outdoor Heritage Conservation Fund $53,000 Chesapeake Conservancy’s Partner Project at Moulton Farm

Appalachian Trail Conservancy $222,000 Little Bluestone Community Forest

US Forest Service (Community Forest) $192,000 Little Bluestone Community Forest

Outdoor Heritage Conservation Fund $92,000 Little Bluestone Community Forest

Outdoor Heritage Conservation Fund $25,000 Jenkinsburg Recreation & Natural Area

Walmart $1,000 Jenkinsburg Recreation & Natural Area

Appalachian Trail Conservancy $480,000 Mt Lake Wilderness/Crosier Branch Preserve

Americorps NCCC Trail Crew 7 Trail Crew Yellow Creek Natural Area

The Center for Active WV at WVU $4,500 Yellow Creek Natural Area

Total $1,069,500

(awarded but not all received in 2021)
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2021 Financials

You have the ability to make a lasting impact through 
a planned gift. This type of charitable planning lets 
you protect West Virginia’s special places far into the 
future and offers tax incentives and other benefits.
How it Works:
Name the West Virginia Land Trust (WVLT) in your 
will, living trust, or as a beneficiary of your plans. 
You may designate your gift for a particular purpose 
that is important to you or allow us to use the gift 
where the need is greatest at the time it matures. 
You may also indicate a set amount (a percentage 
or the remaining balance) to benefit the WVLT. Your 
assets remain in your control during your lifetime 
and you can modify your gift at any time. Under 
current federal tax law there is no limit on the estate 
tax deduction for your charitable gifts. Please let us 
know if you have designated the WVLT in your will, 
so we can thank you while you are alive!

Planning for the Unplanned

Total Acres
Protected

Acres of
Protected

Forest

Protected
Rivers and
Streams
130 Miles

12,480

Forests sequester (store) carbon, also called 
“biomass”, as they grow. This carbon is stored in 
their trunks, branches, and leaves, as well as in their 
roots and in the dead organic matter in the soil. The 
more carbon that a forest stores as living and dead 
biomass, the less carbon dioxide in the atmosphere 
– helping to reduce or mitigate the impacts of climate 
change. At present, there is an excess of carbon 
dioxide in the atmosphere, due primarily to the 
burning of fossil fuels.

Did you know

19,563



 

In addition to our event sponsors and generous donors, the WVLT is grateful for major support from Appalachian 
Mountain Advocates, Sierra Club, WV Highlands Conservancy, Ohio Valley Environmental Coalition, Coal River 
Mountain Watch, and West Virginia Rivers Coalition!

Our Supporters*

Gifts to the 
Greatest Need
Laurie and Christiaan Abildso
Linda and Roger Abrahams
Nancy L. Abrams and Stanley Einzig
Frances Adams
Andi and Bob Allen
Lisa and Bruce Allen
Hope and Andy Altman
Nancy and Art Altman
Nathan Altman
Bonnie and Jeffrey Ammons
Abigail Amor
Sunya Anderson
Andrew Walker‘s NGA CoWorkers
Calvert and Ted Armbrecht, Jr.
Aaron Ashley
Hilary and Michael Attfield
Greg Aucremanne
Jay Bachhuber and Jennifer Pace
Liz Cohen and Brent Bailey
Lily Bailey
Erin and Matt Bailey
Sarah and Ross Bailey
Zannah Bailey and 
   Matthew Cunkelman
Sherre and Steve Baker
Jennifer Balint
Robin and David Barnett
Joshua Barrett and Julie Adams
Anne and Nick Barth
Kimberly and Mike Becher
Robert Belcher
Ella Belling
The Benevity Community 
   Impact Fund
Debra and Ashton Berdine
Karen Smith and Eric Bernhardt
Ann Bailey Berry
Debby Berry
Christina Matlick and Frank Berry
Barb Douglas and Gary Berti
Andrew Biggert
The Blackbaud Giving Fund
Laura and Michael Blackburn
Blackwater Outdoor Center LLC
John M. Boback
Kriss and Stephen Bodnar

Kanawha-Roxalana Company
Janis Boury and Michael Frasher
Eric Bowen
Hilary and Chris Boyce
Elaine and James Boyd
William Braum
Betsy and Mike Breiding
Sally and Mike Brenton
The Brooks Bird Club, Inc.
Greenbrier Valley Chapter SAR
Elizabeth and Kevin Brown
Sarah Sullivan and Rick Brown
Ruth and Gabriel Brown
Heather Buechel
Cindy Burkhart and Jay Williams
Beth Bush
Pamela Byrne and John Huerta
Rachel Byrne
Joelle and Justin Cameron
Heather and Christian Campbell
Richard Capito
Joseph Carney
Mary Beth and Skip Carson
Martha and William W. Carter
Erinn Casazza
Gertrude T. Casto
Lisa and John Casto
Terri Chegwidden and Nathan Casto
Monica Casuccio
Carolyn and H. Stanley Cavendish
Sandra and Bill Cecil
Kristina and Jesse Cecil
Anna Chandler
Nyles Charon
Cammie Chaumont Menendez
Elizabeth Early Chilton
Kathy Furbee and Martin Christ
Marilyn Cimarolli
Jason Coffman
Suzanne and Bert Coffman
Naomi and Harvey M. Cohen
Julius S. Cohen
Laura and Richard Cohen
Robert Corey
Hope and Thomas Covey
Amanda Cox
Kevin J. Craig
Sandra Cress
Elizabeth Cruikshank
Lynn and Steve Cvechko

Andy and Bruce Dalton
Erin Davis
Frederica Davis
Jo Davis
Laura G. Davis
Mary E Davis
Robert Davis
Rebecca Dean
Susan and Scott Derrickson
Tacy and Chap Donovan
Joan Doris
Pat and Joe Dorman
Susan Dotson
Adrienne Duckworth
Rachel Eddins
Chris Eddy
Cynthia Ellis
Dingess Rum Properties
Martha and Donald Ferguson
Fidelity Charitable
Destiny Fisher
Emily Fleming
Anna and Peyton Forbes
Donna Ford-Werntz & Carl Werntz
Frances and John T. Foy
Alexander Franklin
David N. Fuerst
Susan and Guy Gage
Janet and John Gagnon
Theresa and Don Gain
Mary Gainer & Peter Wentzel
Shirley and Clifford Gay
Samme Gee
Carol and Jack Gelman
Kelli Geswein and William Keel
Chloe Gibson
Richard Gilbert
Katherine Giltinan
Marc and Jenna Glass
Cynthia Godsey and Fred Gottlieb
Goldman Associates, Inc.
Kathy and Chris Gorski
Margaret and Michael Graney
Susan Graves
Chris Greaver
Ioy and Ethan Greene
Meredith Gregg
Mary E. Grey
Eric Griffin
Pamela and William Guice

Patricia Gundrum
Jeanne and Joe Hagan
Helen and William Hagerty
Jackie Hallinan and Robert Wilson
Holly Hanisian
Virginia and Joseph Hankins
Joseph Hanna
Evan Hansen
Julie and Don Harding
Cindy O’Brien and Larry Harris
Elisabeth “Dolly” Hartman
Laura Gabel-Hartman 
   and Bill Hartman
Janet and Dixon Harvey, Jr.
Nancy and John Hatcher
Katie Heisler
Elizabeth Hereford
Sue and William Hevener
Phyllis and Bill Highland
Amy Hill
Dori and Roderick Hines
Diane L. and Scott Hinkle
Terri and Charlie Hoadley
Maja Holmes
Karen and Michael Horoho
Kevin Hughes
Joanne Hunt
Paula Hunt and Timothy Warner
Kara and Michael Hurst
John Jeffries
Judy and Jay Jenkins
Martha Korona and Frank Jernejcic
Heather Jewell
Emilie and Bill Johnson
The Holzer Family
Christie Jones
Nikki Forrester and Dylan Jones
Lynette Jones and Bill Vincent
Julie and Matthew Jones
Michael Jones
Daria and Randy Jones
Stone Tower Joe
Bill Kawecki
Cynthia Keane
Ditsy Keightley
Janet and Emory Kemp
Meredith Kiger
Samuel King
Traci and Benjamin Knabenshue
Andrea and Steven Knudsen

Blue Jean Ball sponsors:
Cheat Lake Animal Hospital
Civil & Environmental Consultants
Don and Julie Harding
Downstream Strategies
HomeLight
Laurel Aggregates
Morgantown North Rotary
Mountain Valley Resources
Mountaineer Audubon
Owl Creek Farm
Paw Prints Animal Veterinary Clinic
Visit Mountaineer Country

Special Places Celebration sponsors:
Bob and Andi Allen
Hope and Andrew Altman
Calvert and Ted Armbrecht
Bailey & Glasser, LLP
Liz Cohen and Brent Bailey
Broun Properties, LLC
Elsie and William Carter
Tacy and Chap Donovan
Ernst & Young, LLP
Anna and Peyton Forbes
Kathy and Daniel Foster
Susan Graves
GoldenTree Asset Management
Gray, Griffith & Mays A.C.

Jackie Hallinan and Robert Wilson
Julie and Don Harding
Cindy O’Brien and Larry Harris
H3 - Hunting, Habitat & Homestead Land
Linda Jacknowitz
Judy and Britt McJunkin
National Parks Conservation Association
Nina Peyton
Paige and Lewis Payne
Bren Pomponio and Margaret Chapman Pomponio
Kasey and Gabe Rushden
Carla and Craig Slaughter
Terrell Ellis & Associates
Ziegler & Ziegler, L.C.



 

*This listing includes gifts 
received between the dates of 
1/1/2021 – 12/31/2021.

Patty and Jerry Koenig
Clare Flanagan and Matt Korosi
ZMM, Inc.
Dixie W. Lambert
Priscilla P. Lawson
Ginger Payne
Renee and Gary LeDonne
Dee and Robert Leggett
Walter Lesser
Marge and Steve Lewellen
Ann Lawson and John Lichter
Mavis and George Lilley
Lions Club of Charleston
Josh Lipton
Jenna Mosely and Josh Lohnes
Autumn Long
Kristin Frontiera and Alex Lopez
Meghan Lough
Kathy and Oliver Luck
Heather Lukacs and Kyle Doerksen
Kendra Lydick
Jennifer Lyons
John Manchester
Corrie Mancinelli and John Forester
Tracy and Mark Mangano
Lynda and Gary Marlin
Patricia and David Marshall
Adriana and Jonathan Marshall
John Marsicano
Ruth Ann and Kent Mason
Christina and Chad Matlick
Betty Maxwell
Nancy and Jeff McClure
Kathy and John McCurdy
Peggy and John C. McDevit
Kemp and Charles McElwee
Mary McKibben
Nicole and John McLane
Timothy McMullen
Mark A. McRoberts
Patty and John Merinar
Elizabeth Merritt and James Bird
JodiLee Mesirow
Ashley Meyer
Mary Anne Michael
Carol and Douglas Milam
Katherine Somers and Todd Miller
Taryn Moser
Owen Mulkeen
Rita Mulkeen
Beth and Steve Mullen
Rosemary and Jerry Munsey
Roger Murray
Srinivas Murthy
Dianne and Ted Neidlinger
Tim Nelms
Network for Good
Laura and BJ Nichols
Caroline and Paul Noonan
John Nutter and Suzanne Lewis
Beverly and John Nuzum
Joy Oakes and Tom Cassidy
Jeanne Odom and James R. Odom
Wendy Olsson
Ann and Robert Orders, Jr.
Kathryn Ortt
Ann Pancake
Lisa and David Pansegrouw
Shelly Barrick and Chet Parsons
Amanda and Alan Patterson
Lee Paules
Payne-Gallatin Co.

Paige and Lewis Payne
People Operations
Jane and John Perrow
Lynne and Philip Petrosky
Tolly Peuleche
Christine Jones and Billy Joe Peyton
Nina Peyton
Michael Phillips
Potomac Valley Audubon Society
Leanna and Bret Preston
Thomas Probeyahn
Amanda and Bob Pruett
Thomas Pue
Lizbeth Pyle
Quincy Coal Company
Anna Raab
Cindy and Paul Rank
Donald Reinke
Hilary Morgan and Norbert Riedy
Connie Ritter and Barbara Kuhns
Friends at USAO-AK
Beth and Christopher Rota
Julia Beury and Larry L. Rowe
Claire Rozdilski
Debora and Steven Runfola
Kasey and Gabe Rushden
Sue Ellen and Ryan Rutherford
Nathan Rutman
Peggy and David Sadd
John Sandor
Susan and Don Sauter
Tara and Chuck Scatterday
Jen Schaeffer and Alex Bier
Mark Scharnberg
Mary and Kenneth Schilstra
Jeanne and David C. Schmauss
Eileen and Stanley Schmidt
Jean and John Schmidt
Jay Scroggins
Jane Scruggs
Kathleen Fitzgerald and 
   Paul Sheridan
Bill Shick
John Shirley
Kathy and John H. Shott
Robert C. Shumaker
James Siekmeier
Sierra Club Monongahela Group
Anne and John Sills III
Gale Simplicio and Jorge Flores
Marianne Skeen
Carla and Craig Slaughter
Barbara and Frank Slider
Kerianne and Geoffrey Smead
Carrie Brown and Grant Smith
Barbara and James Smith
Lisa Smith
Gloria and John Sofranko
Southern Land Company 
   Limited Partnership
Charles Southwick
Jessica and Matthew Spatafore
Nancy Spillane
Margaret Anne Staggers 
   and Robert Underwood
Susan and John Stanford
Ann and Jerry Steketee
Stephanie and Donald Streib
Sondra and David Strus
Susan Moyle Studlar
Janie and John Stutzman
Sarah and Philip Sundstrom

Krista Swager
Lucinda and Stephen Swartz
Annette Tanner
Jonathan Tennant
Dianne and Mark Tennant
Laura and Robert Thaw
Pam Thaxton
Michael Thiem
Sandra and David B. Thomas
Simone and Jay Thomas
Chris Thomas
Shannon and Robert Tinnell
TisBest Philanthropy
Patricia Tourney
C.T. and J.M. Trach
Stephen Trail
Danielle and Johnathan Trumble
Tucker County Convention 
   & Visitor’s Bureau
Michael Turner
Anne Smith and Ronald Ulle
Martha Van Der Voort
Kristina and Charlie Vrouwenvelder
Emily Spieler and Greg Wagner
Sandy and Charlie Walbridge
Linda and Shawn Walker
Lynn and William Walker
Rebecca and Jason Walls
Brent Warner
Karen and Richard Watson
Lizzie Watts
Nick Weaver
Kendra Hatcher and Adam Webster
Cindy and Roger Webster
Laura and Stephen D. Wehrle
Courtney Weikle-Mills
Thad Welch
Joel Welsh
Matthew Wender
Shae West
Susan and Tom Wheatley
Scott Whitwer
Grace and Gary Wigal
Jennifer Williams
Patricia and Garey Wilmsen
Tammy and Donald Wilson
Emily Wilson and Matthew Hauger
Sara Wilts and Duane Lazzell
Mary Wimmer
Erin Winstanley and Scott Lyle
Ann and Christopher Winton
Erika Wollam Nichols
Dianne Anestis and Douglas Wood
Petra and John Wood
Kristina and Timothy Woodall
Marikay and Len Wrabel
Linda and Erik Yoder
Sera and Nicolas Zegre
Bernard Zimmermann
Jill Zundell

Our Staff

Our Board

Brent Bailey, Ph.D.
Executive Director
brent@wvlandtrust.org

Ashton Berdine
Lands Program Manager
ashton@wvlandtrust.org

Debby Berry
Administrative Assistant
info@wvlandtrust.org

Jesse Cecil
Operations Coordinator
jcecil@wvlandtrust.org

Amy Cimarolli
Land Protection Specialist
amy@wvlandtrust.org

Terrell Ellis
Organizational Consultant
tellis@te-associates.com

Rick Landenberger, Ph.D.
Science & Land Management 
Specialist
rick@wvlandtrust.org

Jessica Spatafore
Director of Development 
& Communications
jessica@wvlandtrust.org

Adam Webster
Conservation & Communication
Coordinator
adam@wvlandtrust.org

Jonathan R Marshall
President
Andy Altman
Vice President
Gabe Rushden
Treasurer
Dave Clark
Secretary
Calvert Armbrecht
Ted Armbrecht
Chap Donovan
Jackie Hallinan
Larry Harris
Joy Oakes
Lewis Payne
Nina Peyton
Bren Pomponio
John Schmidt
Craig Slaughter
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Please Recycle Me!

We Love Our
Volunteers!

530
Volunteer
Hours

1.8
Miles of
Trails Built

130
Trees
Planted

1
22’ Wooden
Footbridge built

4
Forest Acres 
Restored

O U R  S T E W A R D S H I P  L A N D  PA R T N E R S

AmeriCorps National Civilian Community Corps

Appalachian Headwaters

Blackwater Bicycle Association

Boy Scouts of America

Downstream Strategies

Friends of Deckers Creek

Friends of the Cheat

Green Forests Work

Heart of the Highlands Trail System

Mon Valley Green Space Coalition

Morgantown Board of Parks and Recreation (BOPARC)

Morgantown Utility Board

Potomac Valley Audubon Society

The Archeological Conservancy

US Fish and Wildlife Service


